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The Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE) SUPPORTS SB 964.  
 
Bill Summary 
 
Senate Bill 964 authorizes MDE, upon request from Dorchester County's government and its local health 
department, to establish a pilot program allowing private licensed environmental health specialists to 
perform certain well and septic system permitting activities on behalf of the Dorchester County Health 
Department. The bill also includes protective “guardrails” and MDE would continue to provide oversight, 
ensuring that all privatized activities adhere to Maryland’s stringent environmental and health regulations. 
 
Position Rationale 
 
MDE supports the concept of a pilot program. Environmental health specialists are responsible for a 
variety of critical public health functions, including food safety and well and septic system permitting. 
Currently, there is a nationwide shortage of environmental health specialists and this shortage is 
particularly felt in smaller and more rural jurisdictions, such as Dorchester County. Inadequate 
environmental health specialist staffing can lead to permitting and inspection delays, poor customer 
service and communication, and additional stress on existing health department staff. A privatization pilot 
program, with appropriate MDE oversight and guardrails, could help address these challenges. 
Additionally, the lessons learned from such a program would help inform whether the use of private 
environmental health specialists should be considered more broadly in the future. 
 
However, there are also potential drawbacks to such a privatization program, including licensure and 
qualification requirements, liability and indemnification issues, ethics and conflict of interest challenges, 
public records issues, and the potential for price gouging. As such, MDE is offered amendments that 
provide more explicit guardrails relating to several of these concerns. 
 
As amended, MDE believes that there are adequate safeguards in place to consider the supplemental use 
of licensed private environmental health specialists in the well and septic permitting process in Dorchester 
County. Accordingly, MDE asks for a FAVORABLE report for SB 964. 
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